WSU Sustainability & the Environment Committee

Minutes

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
January 15, 2010, 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405
                         ATTENDEES: 

David Greenwood, William Budd, Terry Baxter-Potter, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, Leif Moon-Nielson,  and David Vencis
1. Call to Order – Dwight Hagihara Committee Interim Administrator

2. Approval of December 4, 2009 Minutes – Dwight
Minutes approved

3. WSU Climate Action Plans  (CAP) 
WSU’s two Climate Action Plans (WSU Pullman and WSU Regional Campuses) were submitted to the American College and University President’s Climate Commitment January 15, 2010.  Many thanks to all of the Sustainability and Environment committee (SEC) members and the other faculty, staff and students who helped to develop WSU CAPs.  President Floyd would like to attend a SEC meeting to extend his appreciation to the committee and to review the CAP.
Those who were able to attend the January 15, 2010, presented their section of the CAP. Those that were not able to attend the meeting will be given a chance to present their section at a future meeting.
1. President Floyd’s letter – Rich Heath / Dwight Hagihara
Rich and Dwight worked with James Tinney to draft a cover letter for President Floyd.  President Floyd made edits and approved the letter and plan.
2. Greenhouse Gas Inventories – Marty O’Malley

Marty will present this section at a later date.
3. Green Development – Terry Baxter-Potter
Terry discussed the past, present and future green development projects at WSU and the sustainable aspects of each. Terry also discussed the past, current and future LEED certified projects.
4. Energy Conservation – Terry Ryan
Terry will present this section at a later date.
5. Transportation – Rich Heath / Dwight Hagihara

WSU has one of the best transportation systems in the state. Information was collected from Parking and Transportation Services, Motor Pool and the City of Pullman.   
6. Carbon Offsets – Dwight Hagihara / John Reed
A description of carbon offsets was provided. WSU will need to use carbon offsets to become carbon neutral. The carbon offsets can be purchased for projects.  Entities outside of WSU have done this to reduce their net CO2 emissions. WSU Pullman received carbon offset credits for the compost facility. John will look into carbon offsets for methane gas as a fuel at the dairy farm, the use of algae, and cropland as potential WSU carbon offsets.  Any activity that existed before the plan was written cannot be used as an offset. 
7. Faculty – Education and Research – Nick Lovrich, 
Dr. Lovrich will present this section at a later date.
8. Student Involvement –Jamie Bentley/ Leif Moon-Nielson / Achille Davison
This section describes Student Involvement to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. The Green Bike Program, Sustainable Agriculture, Club, the Student Green Living Guide, Engineer without Boarders, and College Green Fund College, were discussed.
9. Financing and Tracking Progress – Dwight Hagihara / John Reed
A brief summary of financing and tracking CAP projects were presented. Three proposals for financing were to pursue  
1. short term and long term financing from the Legislature, 
2. an enhanced utility rebate program 
3. a student green fund. 

It was suggested that a separate meeting should be scheduled with the students and the minutes from the February Sustainability Meeting to determine the committee’s commitment to the student Green Fund process.  The students will draft something to ask for help from the committee and the committee will respond to the request. The student groups are creating a website.  They will be requesting that it be linked to the Sustainability website.  
10. Regional Campus CAP – Chad Kruger / Craig Root
Chad and Craig will present the Regional Campus CAP at a later date.
4. Climate Action Plan Maintenance and Improvement Plan
A proposal was made to maintain and improve the WSU Pullman CAP sections and Regional Campus CAP.   The CAPs will be put on the Sustainability Website.

Anyone who would like to submit information to maintain or improve the CAPs would first be asked to send a written proposal to the CAP section “coordinators” listed above. The section coordinators would work with them to prepare a final draft for review, edits, and approval by the SEC. Kathy Kok would add the committee approved information to the SEC website.

DOE will require GHGI every year beginning 2009.  WSU is waiting for Ecology and EPA to develop a consistent reporting tool.  ACUPCC will currently accept whatever Ecology and /or EPA reporting tool that is developed.

Ecology will require a CAP in 2011.  
David will work with Kathy Kok and Julie Teton to draft a proposal for a blog on the Sustainability website to receive input and share CAP information. 

It was also suggested that WSU Today and WSU Announcements could be used  to get the CAPs out once they are on the Sustainability website. James Tinney and Bob Frank could also help.  
Dwight will send the CAP to the SEC, those that helped write the SEC, and Kathy Kok.  Kathy has agreed to placed the CAPs on the website.  

It was suggested and approved to also list people who are not on the committee but have worked on a section of the CAP next to each section with hotlinks to their email addresses, so they can also assist WSU to maintain and improve the CAPs.  
Dennis Gransbery, USDA, will gather USDA sustainability CAP related information to add to or link to WSU’s CAPs.  
Jamie will e-mail her Sustainability PowerPoint she presented to the university community earlier in the week. She also reported that the mileage from the Green Bike Program from September 1st to December 1st at 3,664 miles using 40 bikes. All the bikes came back.  

NEXT MEETING: February 5 – Lighty 405 – 2:10 P.M.


